Minutes of the HR and Finance Sub-committee Meeting held on Tuesday 19th of February 2019 held in the Town Council Office

Attendance
Cllr S Rennie 
Cllr D Healing
Cllr M Wardell

Clerk/RFO S J Tucker

	Item
	Comments
	Comments

	Review of receipts and payments
	A random check of three month’s (Oct-Dec) invoices (3-4 per month), cheques and corresponding bank statement entries was conducted.  All checks were signed and dated by the committee.  Bank reconcilliations for the same period were checked against bank statements.  VAT returns were checked to ensure the amount reclaimed had been paid into the bank account.
The current account will stand at around £50,000 at the end of the financial year, this coupled with the savings account £58,000 means the Council’s reserves will be around £108,000 as the precept and income and expenditure for 2019 have been set so as not to use money from reserves.  Reserves have been used over the past 2 years to fund the first stages of the play park.
	No anomalies found

	Move to internet payment for services/supplies received
	The bank has been asked to send the relevant forms for new signatories to be added to the account along with internet access forms.
	Clerk to complete 

	Funding for play park
	The loan approval application is with the Ministry for Housing, Communities and Local Government and will hopefully be signed off shortly.  The loan paperwork will then be submitted for arrival of funds in the bank account in early April in order that the final phase of the upgrade of equipment can take place.

	Clerk to monitor and send off loan application once approval is received

	Grants
	An Amesbury Area Board Grant has been submitted to offset the cost of a piece of disabled play equipment.  A youth grant is also being prepared for submission.
	

	Savings Account
	The 1 year fixed term saver account matures in late February; the Town Council has approved a 1 year fixed rate saver account with the Nationwide.  The forms have been sent off and acknowledgement has been received.  Interest will be paid upon maturity of the account and will be re-invested.
	

	HR 
	The Assistant Youth Worker resigned from the Council on the 5th of February, she was paid for her work in February and her P45 has been sent.
An advert for a new assistant has been produced and placed on the website, notice boards and Facebook.
	

	ROLES AND RESPONSIBILITIES AND PAY REVIEW
	All roles and responsibilities have been updated along with Written Statements of Particulars, these have been sent to employees.  The Town Council has approved pay scales as per NJC 2019 rates.  Letters explaining this have been sent to employees.  The new rates of pay will come into effect on the 1st of April 2019.
	

	APPRAISALS 
	In line with updated Written Statements of Particulars, appraisals will start from April 2019.  A process will be set up and templated forms will be produced.
	Clerk


